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Holy Baptism  
 

 
10th June  Luca Marco Grasso 

 Teddy James Glynn 

 Sophie Alexandra Emma  Turner 

 Oscar Noah Christopher Ewart 

1st July Emma Jane Haworth 

8th July Jacob William James Empson 

19th August    Imogen Chloe Barker 

2nd September Rory Alexander List 

In Peace  
 

 
 

 

2nd June   Brenda Hilda Jones (Ashes) 

 

24th July   Maureen (Mo) Lee 

   Mona Mort 

 

2nd August  Ian Aitken 

 

28th August Eileen Garrott 

 

11th September Christopher Greenhill 

 

Mothers Union 
 

Weds 3rd October   Oberammergau and 

the Passion Play  Ellie Perkins will give us a 

talk with slides about the famous Passion 

Play in the Church Meeting Room at 8pm. 

 

Mon 22nd October Wreath preparation 

afternoon Join us for afternoon tea and 

cake and help prepare our wreaths in the 

Church Meeting Room from 1.30pm. 

We do hope you will come and join us. You 

do not have to be a member... or a 

mother!!! You will be more than welcome. 

 

For more details see either Rosemary Bolton 

or Ann Stephens-Jones.  

 

You are invited to a 

meeting of the DAC - 

2012/2013 
 

Have you ever wondered how the DAC 

works? The Diocesan Advisory Committee 

invites all churchwardens, chairs of fabric 

committees and parochial clergy to attend 

one of its meetings as an observer.  You will 

be able to see, read and hear everything 

that is discussed in the meeting.  After the 

meeting, you will be able to meet the 

members and the officers informally over a 

buffet lunch.   

 

 Meetings are held at the Diocesan Offices 

at Holywell Lodge.  Members aim to arrive 

by 10:00 a.m. to give time to view display 

material before the meeting starts at 10:15 

a.m.  Meetings normally finish by 1:00 p.m. 

 

Quotes from previous attendees: 

 

“I found it fascinating how many specialists 

were involved. It was lovely to see their own 

individual enthusiasms!” 

 

“I was impressed by the care and attention 

demonstrated by the DAC. A morning well 

spent. Thoroughly recommended.” 

 

 If you would like to attend a meeting, 

please contact my secretary, Debbie 

Cochrane, 

dcochrane@stalbans.anglican.org 

indicating which of the dates are 

convenient for you and how many of you 

would like to come.   There are six places 

per meeting, which will be allocated on a 

first-come-first-served basis. 

 

Dates available are:     

 

15th November 2012 

 

17th January 2013 
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14th March 2013 

 

16th May 2013 

 

18th July 2013 

 

26th September 2013 

 

14th November 2013 

 

Kind regards 

 

Jim May 

Diocesan Pastoral & Advisory Secretary 

 

New CVS Community Car 

Scheme for Hertford and 

Ware 
 

The Community Car Scheme for Hertford, 

Ware and surrounding villages offers 

affordable transport to disabled or elderly 

community members who cannot access 

public transport or any other means of 

transportation. 

The Scheme relies entirely on the support of 

voluntary drivers using their own vehicles in 

their spare time. The client pays the driver 

directly, after the journey. Journeys can be 

arranged Monday to Sunday but weekend 

trips may be limited due to availability of 

volunteer drivers. 

 

Trips can include health related 

appointments (no emergencies) such as: 

 

• Doctor/dentist appointments 

• Hospital visits 

• Outpatients 

• Opticians 

• Chiropodists 

 

as well as appointments for social purposes 

and everyday needs such as: 

 

• Visiting friends and relatives 

• Church visits 

• Shopping 

• Day centres & clubs 

• Outings 

• Cultural activities (e.g. theatre etc.) 

 

All drivers are CRB checked, friendly and 

reliable as well as passionate about what 

we are doing. 

 

If you can help as a driver, or would like to 

use the service please visit 

www.drivenbythecommunity.org.uk or 

contact us directly 

 

Claudia Fleischmann 

Community Car Scheme Co-ordinator 

 

CVS for Broxbourne & East Herts 

01920 466 942  

E-mail:  communitycar@cvsbeh.org.uk 

 

 
 

London 2012 brought talented people to 

Britain. But did you know this happens every 

year? Thousands of bright young men and 

women come to study at our universities.  

 

Sadly, most have no contact with British 

people outside the campus. Some miss 

their families; many are curious about the 

real life of Britain. That’s why HOST arranges 

for them to spend a day, weekend or 3 

days at Christmas as guests in hospitable 

homes. This is a great opportunity to get to 

know someone from another country, and 

help them to feel welcome.  

 

As a volunteer host, you could enjoy 

introducing a student of your choice to 

your way of life and perhaps to their very 

first Christmas. Please call Sandra on 01296 

681625 or see www.hostuk.org. 

 

Payroll/Finance 

Controller 

(Part-Time) 
 

 

The purpose of Compass Braille is to 

advance the lives of people with visual 

disability, worldwide, through the 

transcription and production of Bibles and 

Christian literature, in Braille and giant print 
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formats, to promote personal growth, 

education and church/social integration.  

 

Compass Braille is a well established 

charity, responsible to the Charity 

Commission. Our organisation has been in 

operation for over 25 years and although a 

small team, we offer a comfortable and 

happy working environment. 

 

We are offering an excellent opportunity of 

part-time employment for an experienced 

finance person. This position is available to 

start in November/December 2012. 

 

Based in Ware, Hertfordshire, the position 

will be mainly responsible for Payroll (PAYE), 

book-keeping, banking, billing, invoicing 

and some general administration.  

 

The successful applicant must have proven 

experience in PAYE with a strong grounding 

in book keeping and a general ability to 

look after all financial aspects of a small 

business with a proficient level of computer 

literacy. 

 

If you are interested in this vacancy please 

contact me for a Job Description. 

Applications should be with us by October 

8th.  Further details of this position, as well as 

Terms and Conditions, will be discussed at 

the interview stage. 

 

Thank you for your interest in Compass 

Braille - please visit our website: 

www.compassbraille.org  

 

Glennis Dowling, Administrator, Compass 

Braille, Unit 16 Crane Mead Business Park, 

Ware SG12 9PZ 

+44 (0)1920 413572 

glennis@compassbraille.org 

 

Dog walking/sitting 

service 
 

My name is Carolyn Meggison, I am a 

single mum of three girls and we have 

been attending All Saints Hertford for some 

time now. My two younger daughters are 

thoroughly enjoying been part of the choir. 

 

For a while now, I have been thinking of 

ways to earn money and still be around for 

the needs of my children. I have been a 

dog lover and owner of dogs for many 

years and decided to use my experience 

to start my own business.  My house is very 

much ‘geared up’ for dogs and I have a 

safe, dog- friendly garden too.  I am able 

to offer a dog walking and dog sitting 

service in and around Hertford and Ware.  

 

 
 

I have just completed a week’s sitting 

service for a Golden Retriever who lived in 

my home while the owner was away on 

holiday. This was a great success as she 

had lots of lovely walks and lots of fuss. The 

dog’s owner chose me as she wanted her 

dog to stay in a home environment rather 

than a kennels. She is an older dog and 

required a more personal and caring 

setting.  

 

I am currently building a list of clients who 

require a dog walking service. 

 

If you are looking for someone to walk your 

dog or look after them for any amount of 

time, then please don’t hesitate to give me 

a call and I would be delighted to discuss 

the arrangements with you. 

 

My number is 0779 101 6119 


